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CHILDREN AT PLAY
Summer is here, and with it comes lots of free time for children. In order for their summer to be re-
laxed, healthy, and safe, parents need to make sure they are monitoring their children. Monitoring your 
children also helps them avoid negative peer pressure. This is a very high probability in the summer 
when there is often fewer adults involved in your child’s daily activities. By monitoring your children, 
we mean keeping track of and watching over your kids. Having them check in and having them report 
where they are, who they are with, and what they are doing. Regardless of the age of your children, 
monitoring their activity is vital to their well-being. It keeps parents involved and assures your children 
that you care about them and their safety. An additional benefit is that your kids will have fewer op-
portunities to get into trouble because they aren’t spending too much unsupervised time with other 
children. 

EMAIL LIST
If you don’t already receive our emails and want to, 
please email Rmeyer@watervliethousing.org with your 
name and apartment number to be added to our list. 
We will be able to send you important information about 
work being done around the sites, community events, 
and any policy changes being made at the Watervliet 
Housing Authority. Please be sure the office has all 
of your contact information up to date in our system 
including a working phone number, email address, and 
current license plate number. We need to be able to 
contact you efficiently.



FIREWORKS
As always, under no circumstances, are fireworks per-
mitted on any WHA properties. Any violation of the 
policy prohibiting fireworks at all WHA/VRV site will 
result in the beginning of the eviction process. Please 
keep this in mind as outdoor summer activities con-
tinue. 

UPDATE PHONE NUMBERS
It is vital that the WHA has your updated phone num-
ber. Recently, we have had several issues when trying 
to contact residents.

NO SMOKING AROUND PLAYGROUNDS
There have been reports of adults smoking in the 
playground. Please note that this is prohibited.

LOCK YOUR CARS
There have been multiple reports of people going 
through unlocked cars throughout the city.  It is be-
lieved that they are looking for keys in an effort to 
steal the car.  Please make sure you lock your car any-
time it is unattended.

FARMER’S MARKET
The City of Watervliet is hosting a Farmer’s Market 
every other Sunday that began May 9th at Hudson 
Shores Park from 10am-3pm.

CONGRATULATIONS CLASS OF 2021
Congratulations on your incredible accomplishment! 
We wish you luck while you take your next step in life. 
We know that a bright future lies ahead for you.

OUTDOOR GRILLS
Please remember that charcoal grills are not permit-
ted on WHA grounds. Propane grills are permitted but 
must be far away from all buildings. Always remem-
ber to turn the propane off immediately after use. 

LARGE ITEM DISPOSAL
Going forward when disposing of large items such as 
furniture it must be reported to the office before be-
ing disposed of. Violations will be issued for non-com-
pliance.

AIR CONDITIONERS
Please remember, you must have a 2x4 piece of 
wood under your air conditioner to protect the storm 
windows.  The unit cannot be placed on the storm 
window or it will damage the frame.  If you need the 
2x4’s, contact the WHA office. Please save the 2x4’s 
to reuse the following year. 

RENT PAYMENTS AND PAPERWORK 
Please be sure that you sign and write your apartment 
number on ALL checks and money orders! Addition-
ally, you can drop your check or money orders in 
EITHER of the two boxes outside of our temporary 
office location. To use the larger mail box, just pull 
down on the handle, place your paperwork or rent 
payment in, and then close the bin.

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY
Happy Father’s day to everyone at the WHA! We 
hope you all enjoy your special day.

WATERVLIET PUBLIC POOL
The City of Watervliet plans to open the swimming 
pool on Monday, June 28th. You must be a resident of 
the city to obtain a pass, you must show proof of res-
idency. If you have any questions, contact City Hall at 
518-270-3810. 

JOSLIN LAUNDRY ROOM RENOVATIONS
The Joslin Laundry Room will be closed for renova-
tion beginning Monday, June 7th.  You will need to 
make other arrangements for laundry for approxi-
mately 4 weeks.  Your laundry card will still be used 
once renovation is complete.  We apologize for any 
inconvenience.  

WHA MASK POLICY
We are asking all residents and guests to please con-
tinue using masks while in all WHA Common Areas 
(Community Rooms, Laundry Rooms, Lobby’s, Com-
mon Hallways, etc.).  WHA Staff is not able to police 
vaccination statuses for residents and guests.  Please 
be courteous and respectful to your neighbors.

KEEP DOGS ON LEASHES
Please remember that dogs must be kept on a leash 
when outside of your apartment on all WHA grounds. 
Additionally, don’t forget that it is your responsibility 
to pick up your pet’s waste. Failure to comply will 
result in a charge directly to your account.

f CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE


